Sand Lake Community Council Agenda Monday Dec.11, 2006 7:00PM 80th and Jewel Lake Rd Spuler Hall Calvary Church mail@slcc.org www.sandlakecc.org

7:00pm INTRODUCTIONS

7:10pm TREASURERS REPORT/MINUTES

7:15pm FCC REPORT

7:20pm AIRPORT UPDATE

7:30pm LEGISLATORS UPDATE

7:45pm ASSEMBLY UPDATE

8:00pm NOMINATE AND VOTE FOR OUR NEW OFFICERS!!!

8:15pm OUR ONLY SPEAKER/PRESENTOR TONIGHT IS:

Mr. Shaun Debenham with Debenham properties.

The land that Calvary Church owned is being sold to this business and they are presenting to us the plans of the residential project in planning!

Last month (Nov.) we had a great meeting. It was so cold out and at first I thought no one would show up...but you did! The Alaska Motor Mushers Club shared their plans on leasing the land off of Minnesota and Chugach Electric for the winter. They have 6 events if the weather permits. The council voted in favor of the land and was appreciative of the members coming to the council to share what would be going on.

The council passed the resolution on the Taku Council Campbell Creek Trail. Thank you Mr. Schultz for all the hard work here and for taking up the concerns of all the issues these trails have. People like you keep our community top notch! Thank you!

My error in saying Mr.Duke last agenda, and I do apologize. It is and was Mr. Kane who came and spoke to us regarding the water issues in the gravel pit. Very interesting and a very educated man in many areas, especially on water issues. He shared that they have been testing many homes wells and hope to have results in spring and may test. The testing was not allowed in Kincaid Estates.

Cindy Stanton shared with us the differences in the crimes in our area over different time frames. Some crimes were down and some went up. Very interesting.

Linda Bustamante shared that she will be the contact person for the airport. This is a good thing. Linda will be sharing on the questions regarding Kulis Air Guard base. Thank you Linda for being our airport representative!

A big thank you to the following who are willing to serve this council and were nominated Vice president Steve Gervel, Vice president (s) Jeannie and Frank McQueary, Secretary Rosemary Dunn, Treasurer Sharon Swenseid, FCC delegate Robert Hayes! Gail was gone on vacation and we hope she will come back as our computer tech and we hope Paul Jendryk will stay involved and help with the computer also ... The office of president is still open with the hopes that we have a nomination at this meeting. Many have been asked to serve and they have said thank you but too busy!! We do have Mr. Patrick Witheral who is considering!!! Thank you Patrick!!

THE LAST LETTER FROM THIS PRESIDENT:

Part of me is sad and part of me is excited ... It has been such a journey ... Thank you to ALL of you for the privilege of serving. It has been, well a lot of good things. Our community has grown so much in the time I have served. So many new homes and many more to come! Exciting times ahead. I will help make the transition of the new leader for as long as it takes. I am grateful that many are staying on to see us go forward and for continuity.

I have had the privilege of serving with Assemblywoman Faye Von Gemmingen, Assemblyman Dan Sullivan, Assemblywoman Pam Jennings, past president of council and Representative Andrew Halcro, Representative Norman Rokeberg, Senator Ben Stevens, Representative Lesil McGuire. All representing our district and all deserve a big thank you for their time and commitment to us!

I would love to thank Deborah Bauer and Ed Leach at the Federation. They are serving our councils with a passion to see us all succeed! A great job! Thank you both so much!!!

I hope to serve our community in a different way come April election of local assembly race.

It is important to be involved. I encourage all ... tell a neighbor ... come to the meetings. Stay in tune with what happens in your community!

Thank you to all our military troops!
We are grateful for you serving our country!

Merry Christmas everyone!

From the very depths of my heart ... thank you! Thank you for letting me be a part of your lives for the past 8 years ... Merry Christmas and I hope the new year proves to be a year of personal growth and prosperity for all of you!

my love, Sherri R. Jackson :

A million Thank You's! Please come and vote!